

GRANDIOSE UTTERINGS OF MONACO SOUTH

The Optimist Club of Monaco South - Denver, Colorado

COLO. - WYO. DISTRICT DENVER, COLORADO VOLUME 3, NUMBER 5 MAY 1, 1987

We had Freddy Pasternack give what was said to be the Invocation this morning. (OK, Freddy) We also had one bunch of announcements, so get ready.....

CHESTS

Dave Roberts was busy, as he had two guests: Greg Mc Allister, and Paul Bottone. The meeting was also attended by Jim Stair of KCNC-TV. Tom Marquez brought his friend Lee Olson, and Kent Gloor also doubled up by bringing Elton Winters and Bob Peterson. Welcome, gentlemen. Come help us to serve youth!

BIRTHDAYS

Those celebrating during the first week of May are: John Young, Al Gapuzin, and Mike Barwig. Thirty-nine and holding, right?

VISITATION

A visitation was made in conjunction with the 20/20 program, to the Rocky Mountain Optimists, Bill Turman's other club. Those attending the Thursday meeting were: Curt Jefferies, Bob Avery, Peter Dashiel, O.C. Larson, Tom Mauro, Lupe Salinas, and Jerry Whitlow. Bill Turman wasn't there?

GOLF

-Pete Welch Memorial Golf Tourney is still scheduled for June 1. Cost is \$55 per person. It will be at The Heather Ridge Course. Proceeds will go to the fund chosen by Pete's family. Attend if you can. Hopefully, this will become a yearly tradition. -This month starts the club's tournament season play. Participants need to play one 18 hole round per month. See Joe Marci for rules and to submit scores.

OM STATE TOURNAMENT

Tom Mauro thanked those members participating in holding the tournament last Saturday. As Tom indicated, it went well, and our members were thanked for helping out. They were: Bob Avery, Pat Bush, Pete Dashiel, Tom Evans, Kent Gloor, Ron Gustas, Monty Hoyt, Curt Jefferies, Bill Litchfield, Curt Lorenzen, Joe Marci, Tom Marquez, Tom Mauro, Bill Morgan, Pete Peterson, Dave Roberts, Oscar Sorensen, Larry Stevenson, Larry Sward, Bill Swigert, Nick Barone, Ken Guimond, Bill McQuinn, Freddy Pasternack, John Stoffel, and Bill Turman. Also, Kathy Jefferies' Team won their division, and will be going to WORLD. GOOD JOB!!

Pres Curt read a letter of thanks from Terry Cole for the \$60 donation to help her participate in the Miss America Coed Pageant.

HIGH FIVE WINNERS

Hats were passed out to those winners not present last week to receive them. This award is presented to those members participating in at least five club activities in each of the categories (Youth Activities, Fellowship, Community). Check with Tom Mauro to see how many activities you have participated in.

CITIZENSHIP TOUR FROM RAPID CITY

May 15 the club from Rapid city will be visiting us with their winners. We have enough vans available for transportation, but anyone is welcome to ride along. See Jerry Whitlow. Speaking of Citizenship, the awards for our three schools will be given out on May 5 at Southmoor, May 6 at Samuels, and May 8 at Holm. At this time, the grand winners will be picked to go to the AFA on May 14. Attend these ceremonies if you can!!

JA BOWLATHON

Pat Bush reminded us that this fundraiser will occur on Sunday, May 3. This team <u>always</u> needs help, so go on down and cheer them on. Proceeds go to help sponsor the Junior Achievement Program, and is very worthwhile.

AUDUBON PROGRAM

Mike Flanagan announced that there are openings this summer for training new counselors. If you remember, we had Karen Hollweg speak on this program 3 weeks ago, which gives kids an opportunity to learn first hand about nature. If you are interested, see Mike. In bowling Thursday night, Carl Burgess bowled a nice 207. Way to go, Carl!!

50'S PARTY

The long awaited party was finally held last Saturday, and was attended by approximately 40 club members and their chicks. Randy Hampton and his wife Linda are to be congratulated on a job well done. Thanks also go to: Marlin Kent, Tom Marquez, Curt Lorenzen, Curt Jefferies, and Bob & Dorcas Avery. Thanks again!

Gifts are still needed for the Thomas Jefferson after prom party. Please see Joe Marci. 3RD QUARTER BOARD MEETING

The meeting will be held on May 17 at Estes Park. Ann Horsky, who is the District Essay Contest winner, sponsored by our club, will be giving her essay. All members attending will have their lunch supplied, so attend and support Ann!!

RESPECT FOR LAW PRESENTATION

Dave Roberts introduced our award winner - Pat Griffin. Last year, Pat attemped to stop a burglar who was stealing items from parked cars, when the burglar turned on him, and stabbed him in the neck with a screwdriver. Pat is recovering from this, but obviously showed great courage and determination in his civic duty to attempt this. CONGRATULATIONS PAT, FROM THE MONACO SOUTH OPTIMIST CLUB. I wish there were more people like you. Dave Roberts then presented the plaque from Optimist International.

CLUB BOARD MEETING

The meeting has been changed this month to the second Tuesday, May 12. Location remains the same.

DRAWING

Early Bird winner was John Young, who left early to make up for it. Sharing in the pot were: Bob Avery, Peter Dashiel, and Curt Lorenzen.

CALENDAR

May 3	J.A. Bowl-a-thon	
May 5	Citizenship Award at	Southmoor
May 6	Citizenship Award at	Samuels
May 8	(P)Pat Haggarty, NFL	Referee
	Citizenship Award at	Holm
May 12	Club Board Meeting	

Curt Lorenzen Curt Jefferies Bill Eddy Oscar Sorensen Tom Mauro Bill Swigert	President Secy/Treasurer Vice President Vice President Past President	722-8184 755-9475 696-1541 751-4268 751-9300
Bill Swigert	Newsletter	340-1675

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Tom Evans	Paul Bernard
Marlin Kent	Bill Morgan
Bob Finkelmeier	Bob Avery

-1		
*		*
*	MEETING PLACE	*
*		4
*	AZAR's 7105 East Hampden Ave.	*
*	DENVER, COLORADO	*
*	Every FRIDAY morning at 7:00 A.M.	*
*	J . M	*



The Grandiose Utterings (USPS 401 730) is published weekly for \$2.00 per year by Monaco South Optimists. Postmaster: Send address change form 3579 to: Curt Jefferies

2998 So. Verbena Way Denver, Colorado 80231 SECOND CLASS POSTAGE PAID AT DENVER, COLO.